
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Design Advisory Committee  
November 15, 2021 -- 5 pm  

 
AGENDA 

 
A.  Review of the minutes of September 2021 meeting. 
 
B. New Requests/ Applications: 
  
  New Depot Apartments 
 
D. Old Business -- Update: 
   
  Art & Joy 
   
 
E. Next Meeting Date:   December 20, 2021 
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April 4, 2019 
 
Gary Holloway 
Downtown Program Manager 
Community Planning and Revitalization 
Vermont Department of Housing and Community Support 
 
Dear Gary Holloway, 
 
As a member of both the St. Johnsbury Design Advisory Committee and the Beautification 
Committee I’m excited about and support the proposed expansion of our Designated Downtown. I 
understand that it includes the addition of properties on Pearl Street, Frost Avenue, North Avenue, 
Maple Street, and Bay Street. 
 
The St. Johnsbury Design Advisory Committee has long advocated this change, and we are 
committed to continuing to help support the town in its hard work towards revitalizing and 
developing areas that will enhance appropriate business and increase recreation for the good of St. 
Johnsbury.  
 
Initiated by the 2015 Vermont Council on Rural Development Community Visit Program, the 
proposed boundary change will allow a new trailhead center for the Lamoille Valley Rail Trail 
(LVRT) connecting it to our downtown. In 2017, St. Johnsbury, received a large grant from the 
Northern Borders Regional Commission making all this financially possible. 
 
I feel confident the expansion will exponentially increase recreational visitors to enjoy our natural 
beauty, shop downtown, and regale in the splendor of our cultural gems -- the Fairbanks Museum, 
the St. Johnsbury Athenaeum, and Catamount Arts. 
 
St. Johnsbury is unlike any other town in Vermont. And even with all our cultural advantages, we 
still struggle to compete with the tax-free shopping in New Hampshire. This expansion will allow us 
to create another solid reason to attract an important expanded demographic to St. Johnsbury to 
spend the day and their money! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Kimberly Behr 
Design Advisory Committee member 
Town of St. Johnsbury 
kbehr@artofeating.com 
 


